Christian Aid Report for Churches Together in Oadby Meeting

Thursday 9th June 2016 at St Peter’s Centre


This year the start of Christian Aid week fell at Pentecost weekend and we had a very inspiring Walking Pilgrimage into Leicester City Centre on the theme of Turning the World Upside Down. We joined with other churches in  Leicestershire at a special service in Bishop Street Methodist Church. The pilgrimage was organised by Martin Gage and the team at the East Midlands Christian Aid Office in conjunction with local church Christian Aid supporters.   Those of us from Oadby walked into Leicester along the A6, down Clarendon Park Road, Queens Road and New Walk where we were made very welcome by St Stephens URC church for refreshments.
The following weekend the Christian Aid United service took place at St Peter’s Church combining with Wellspring at which Martin Gage was the speaker.  This year’s Christian Aid Week theme focussed on Bangladesh and the plight of the poorest of the poor struggling to survive against increasing flood waters.

Our Oadby fundraising this year to date has included
· A slide evening with David Foulds organised by Pat Lessells and held at St Paul’s which raised £240 30 (with Gift Aid declarations add £41)
· Lent Lunches in all the Oadby Churches organised by Sheila Cooper which raised £827 30  (£800 21 in 2015)
· Envelope collection at Oadby Methodist Church £544 39 and sponsorship for the pilgrimage £452 10

· Christian Aid envelope collection at St Peter’s and St Paul’s 

· A CTO united service at St Peter’s organised by Emily Walker and Michael Rusk
These last two items raised together raised £667 58 (with Gift Aid add £69)
As we currently do not have a treasurer for the Christian Aid Committee we have started to make the changeover of paying in money raised / donated for Christian Aid through individual church accounts (as the URC has done for some while).The church treasurer then transfers the money to Christian Aid (preferably using the reference Oadby Group code OR228126) Each church can then state annually to the CTO how much has been donated / raised for Christian Aid. 
The only problem with this is that money donated by cheque payable to Christian Aid has to be sent to Christian Aid direct and will only show on Christians Aid’s own account.
The Lent Lunches and the annual Christian Aid Week United Service are very much a part of our regular CTO programme and many of our churches hold emergency appeals in response to Christian Aid requests. We thank the CTO and Ministers of Oadby Churches for their continuing support for Christian Aid.
Patricia Lessells  

